[image: image1.jpg]



Dear Parents/Guardians,

A warm welcome back to the start of the Summer term where hopefully we will see a return of the sun to cheer us up (How long this will last for? We can only pray it does for a while yet!)
As we enter this final term of this once again eventful academic year, we can only yet again, thank you for your continued support over the last few months. We recognise that we are still continuing with our entry routines in class, that the children have automatically adapted to and these have helped towards keeping us all safe. They have and continue to adapt so well to all the changes and this is truly admirable.
START/END OF DAY TIMES FOR YEAR 4

It is of great importance that the children arrive at school on time, as late arrivals cause disruption and can be unsettling for some children more so than others. Please ensure that children are picked up at the end of the day at the correct times and should you not be able to pick up your child and have to make arrangements for someone else to pick them up, please call the school office as early as possible. Children do get concerned if they are left late and are not sure who is collecting them. 

TEACHING AND LEARNING

Throughout this term our emphasis will be on consolidating skills that the children have learnt throughout this academic year and getting them prepared for Year 5.
READING  
Please ensure that your child reads every night in order to develop fluency.    Evidence shows that good readers are also good spellers and good writers. Reading records are provided for date, book and comments to be added by you as parents, when your child is supported with their reading at home. 
May we remind parents that the children in year 4 still require being supported with reading at home by their parents. Skills in reading change each year and in year 4 the children need a lot of opportunities to discuss what they have read, make predictions, clarify points by using the text, develop their skimming and scanning skills and generally develop a love for and of reading and overall develop their general comprehension skills. A HUGE thank you to the parents who listen to their child read every night and sign the reading record. Unfortunately, in this cohort we have children who are not reading on a regular basis or having their reading record signed. We require that reading is supported at home every night and during this term the reading records will continue to be regularly monitored.
TOPIC AND CURRICULUM                                                                                                                                       Enclosed with this newsletter is the summer curriculum displaying the curriculum coverage for this term. Our History topic is ‘The Vikings’ which has cross curricular links.  In Science will be learning about ‘Animals incl Humans’ and ‘States of Matter’.  French will continue to be taught weekly by Mrs. Ramdarshan. 
TIMES TABLE TEST
In June the children in Year 4 will be taking the times table test set by the government. As part of our efforts to ensure that our children achieve the best results possible, we will be setting up an early morning initiative where the children, upon arrival each morning, will use the iPads to practise, reinforce and consolidate their knowledge of the times tables. Please ensure that your child has the chance to come in between 8:45-9am every morning so that they can make the most of this opportunity.
How can you help at home?

The answer is quite simple- regularly, meaning daily practice reciting a different multiplication table, so that it is learnt and embedded. Once embedded, your child should be able to give a response to a sum, without hesitation.

In school we will continue with our daily and weekly routines for consolidation, but your support at home is a most valued commodity to us.
REMINDER TO STUDENTS   

· A filled reusable water bottle should be filled daily and brought to school. We emphasized last term the need to help the planet by purchasing reusable water bottles. As the weather warms up it is crucial that you all have a filled water bottle in school every day. Remember 60% of your body is made up of water and your brain and heart consist of 73% of that, so it is very important to stay hydrated.
· Have your reading book and reading record ready in school with you every day

REMINDER OF CLASS RULES

1. Keep hands, feet and objects to ourselves

2. Show good manners and consideration to everyone at all times

3. Be responsible for own behaviour

4. Follow instructions the first time

But the most important word in our class is RESPECT!

LATENESS

Children who are late for school miss out on the opening of their school day and in some cases, this can cause disruption when lessons have already started. Please make every effort to ensure that your child arrives at school on time. 
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THINKING SKILLS, HABITS OF MIND & THINKING MAPS                                                                               The children will continue to use the Edward de Bono thinking hats, Habits of Mind and Thinking Maps in their everyday lessons to help structure and organise their thinking and ideas.

TUESDAY
Homework given out. 
TUESDAY
The St Mary’s recommended P.E. kit for outdoor. Your child should come to school dressed in the correct kit. Other sports labelled items are not acceptable.
MONDAY

Homework to be brought back in to school for marking.
PLEASE SEND IN A BOX OF TISSUES WITH YOUR CHILD AS WE HAVE NOW RUN OUT.  
Thank you to the parents who have so graciously sent in numerous boxes at every opportunity. 
Please do not hesitate to contact us if there is anything you wish to discuss.  Thank you.
Ms L Joseph 
Year 4 St Paul

